
 
 

MARCH 28, 2011 
 

Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees 
Called to Order at 8PM 
 
Present: TRUSTEE ECKLOND 
  TRUSTEE GORMAN 
  TRUSTEE  QUIGLEY 
  TRUSTEE  GIORDANO  
  MAYOR FITZPATRICK 
 
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance led by Eleanor Fitzpatrick. 
 
Mayor Fitzpatrick opened the meeting to the public. 
 
Billy Visci, on behalf of Local 456, wished the Mayor well on his feature endeavors as 
well as to extend best wishes to the newly elected Mayor Steve Ecklond. 
 
Former Eastchester Councilwoman, Christine Doherty Doody, praised the Mayor for his 
independent style and her hopes that he will continue in some form of public service. 
 
Supt. of Public Works, Frank DiMarco, praised both Mayor Fitzpatrick and Trustee 
Gorman for their work and dedication to the Village.  
 
Pat Murtaugh on behalf of himself and the Irish American Social Club, extended best 
wishes to Mayor Fitzpatrick and Clare and then referred to the Village as a “Jewel” 
community. 
 
 Pat Keegan brought best wishes on behalf of Congresswoman Lowey. 
 
Building Inspector, Bill Williams, said that during this Mayor tenure close to 100 illegal 
apartments were closed. 
 
Chief John Costanzo thanked the Mayor and Clare for giving their time and for the many 
strides that were accomplished. 
 
Library Director, Debra Coppola, Treasurer, John Pintos, Village Attorney, John 
Cavallaro and Village Clerk, Susan Ciamarra, all said they enjoyed working with both 
Mayor Fitzpatrick and Trustee Gorman and wished them the very best. 
 
Trustee, Thomas Giordano, praised the Mayor for all his work. 
 
Trustee, Stephen Quigley, praised the positive environmental work done by Trustee 
Gorman and is impressed with the Mayor’s common sense approach. He then read a 



statement submitted by Jeff Zuckerman, husband of Trustee Gorman. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Mayor Elect, Steven Ecklond, thanked Mayor Fitzpatrick and Clare Gorman for their hard 
work, dedication and fairness. He presented each of them with a plaque and 
proclamation.   
 
Clare gave a sincere thanks to everyone and read a statement. 



 



 
 Mayor Fitzpatrick thanked the residents, his outside bosses, his family, the 
departments, and the boards.  He ended the meeting saying, “Thank you for the honor of 
being your mayor. Good night Tuckahoe.” 
 
There being no further business, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 
9:00 PM. 

 



 
________________________ 
Susan Ciamarra, Village Clerk 
 

 

 


